
 

 
November 22, 2021 
 
Mr. Richard Corey 
Executive Officer 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 "I" Street 
Sacramento, CA 95812 
 
Re: Annual Progress Reports for South Central Fresno, Shafter, and Stockton AB 617 
Community Emissions Reduction Programs 
 
Dear Mr. Corey: 
 
Enclosed are the San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District’s (District) annual progress 
reports for South Central Fresno, Shafter, and Stockton AB 617 Community Emissions 
Reduction Programs (CERPs), in accordance with AB 617 and the California Air Resources 
Board’s (CARB’s) Blueprint. 
 
The District posted the reports to the South Central Fresno, Shafter, and Stockton 
community webpages on October 1, 2021 and presented draft copies of the annual progress 
reports to the South Central Fresno, Shafter, and Stockton Communities early in October.  
The District solicited feedback from the committees during both the October and November 
meetings and incorporated feedback received into the annual progress reports. 
 
During the District’s November 18, 2021, Governing Board meeting, the Governing Board 
received an update on the CERP implementation for the South Central Fresno, Shafter, and 
Stockton AB 617 selected communities as described in the annual progress reports.    
 
Please find included the annual progress reports for South Central Fresno, Shafter, and 
Stockton AB 617 CERPs.  Should you have any questions regarding the reports submitted, 
please contact Jessica Olsen at jessica.olsen@valleyair.org or at (559) 230-6000.  The 
District thanks you and your staff for your assistance and collaboration over the past year in 
implementing the CERPs for all three communities.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ryan Hayashi 
Deputy Air Pollution Control Officer 
 

Attachment(s):  
South Central Fresno CERP Annual Progress Report (61 pages) 
Shafter CERP Annual Progress Report (55 pages) 
Stockton CERP Annual Progress Report (29 pages) 
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